
 
 

Equality & Diversity Statement 2021 
 
Van Hage adopts a zero-tolerance approach to discrimination on any of the protected 
grounds in the Equality Act 2010.  We are committed to challenging discrimination and 
promoting equality of opportunity in all aspects of our work. 
 
Van Hage are committed to providing equal opportunities to all current and prospective 
employees regardless of: 
 

• Age 

• Disability 

• Race 

• Religion and belief 

• Sex 

• Gender reassignment 

• Sexual orientation 

• Marriage and civil partnership 

• Pregnancy and maternity 
 

 
This includes providing our employees with a safe and healthy working environment 
and having an organisational culture which promotes diversity, inclusivity, personal 
development and respect.   
 
Regardless of where they work, or the job they do, we expect all our employees to be 
treated with dignity and respect and have pride in our organisation, and expect 
colleagues to treat each other and our customers in the same way.   
 
We want our employees to enjoy coming to work, in an environment free from 
discrimination, harassment and victimisation, where everyone receives equal 
treatment and decisions are objective and free from bias, with all decisions relating to 
employment based solely on work criteria and individual merit.   
 
We aspire to have a diverse workforce because, in our view, diversity enables better 
business outcomes. We also believe that a more inclusive workplace, where people 
of different backgrounds work together, ensures better outcomes for all staff. From 
application to interview, we place inclusion at the heart of all we do. 
 
Reasonable adjustments for disabled people  
Where something within the organisation places a disabled person at a substantial 
disadvantage compared to a non-disabled person, we will take all reasonable steps to try 
to avoid that disadvantage. This may mean changing the way we work, providing extra 
equipment or removing physical or other barriers. 

 
We will take positive steps to ensure that our employees, stakeholders, contractors 
and clients can enjoy an experience that is fair, equitable and free from discrimination 
in their dealings with us. 
 
To help us achieve our goal of a diverse and inclusive workplace, we have 
implemented the following initiatives: 



 
 

 
We will promote the concept of equality of opportunity throughout the organisation. In 
particular we will ensure that: in recruitment and selection, candidates will be assessed 
against relevant criteria only, i.e. skills, qualifications and experience. 
 
All employees have equal chances of training, career development and promotion the 
policy is developed in consultation with a wide range of representation covering the 
whole workforce and the community  
 
The language used in documents will reflect and promote equal opportunities. 
 
The policy is reviewed and evaluated periodically, and improved and developed as 
appropriate.  
 
Practical steps that will be taken include the following: venues for meetings will take 
into account the needs of all participants. 
 
Access to documentation will include alternative formats such as tape, disk and large 
print all staff, 
 
In particular those concerned with selection and promotion, will be given equality 
awareness training. 
 
Job specifications will make a reference to equal opportunities application forms for 
jobs will include a question about equal opportunities, for example, how would the 
applicant contribute to the policy, if they were recruited?  
 
People with disabilities will be offered facilities at interviews to enable them to 
demonstrate their suitability for employment. 
 
People becoming disabled while in employment will be given positive help to retain 
their jobs or be considered for redeployment if that is necessary. 
 
All recruits to the organisation will be offered induction which will include a reference 
to the organisation’s equal opportunities policy  
 
A senior member of the organisation has personal responsibility for the implementation 
and monitoring of the equal opportunities policy. 


